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Dear Ms Lloyd 
 
I refer to your letter dated 20 January 2009, on the subject of neo natal intensive care 
provision at Royal Glamorgan Hospital. 
 
I can offer the following comments on the issues you have raised. 
 
It has been difficult to recruit middle grade doctors to cover the rota for neo-natal services due 
to the national shortage of middle grade doctors, i.e. doctors with 2 to 3 years in the relevant 
specialty.   
 
There seems to be a consequence in the changes of work permit arrangements for non E. U. 
doctors, which has meant that many doctors who used to come to the UK to work for a period, 
from India and the Indian sub continent, are now unable to gain work permits.  The numbers 
of doctors in specialty training in England and Wales has decreased, and without the 
contribution of the non E U doctors it has proved impossible to cover the rotas for this service. 
 
Similar problems exist in other areas, i.e. anaesthetics, paediatrics, and accident and 
emergency. 
 
These problems are common across Wales, and indeed across the UK. 
 
With the introduction of the EWTD in full on the 1 August 2009, the shortage of relevantly 
trained medical staff is likely to be a severe problem as all medical staff will be required to 
reduce their hours to a 48 hour working week. 
 
I hope this information is helpful. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
Margaret Foster 
Chief Executive 
Cwm Taf NHS Trust 
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